
 
 

 

Mobile Integrated Healthcare Advisory Committee 

A subcommittee of the Indiana EMS Commission 

 

 

Date: February 10, 2023 

Time: 10:00 a.m. EST 

 Location: MADE Facility 

        1610 Reeves Rd 

        Plainfield, IN 46168 

     As well as via Microsoft Teams online  

 

Members present: Dr. Eric Yazel, Director Kraig Kinney, Paul Miller, 

Steve Davison, Lindsey Baywol (Proxy for Mary Reilly).  

 

Members present  

via teams (virtual): Chad Owen, Shari Finnell (Proxy for Shane 

Hardwick), Nate Metz, Jarrod Sights 

 

Others Present: Stan Frank, Emily Castor, other staff members, and EMS 

Community members. 

 

Absent Members: Keith Mason, Lindsey Weaver, and Andy VanZee, 

Laura Schwab-Reese 

 

Roll Call 

 

Director Kinney welcomed everyone, and Emily Castor called roll. 

 

Adoption of Minutes 

 

Director Kinney asked if there were any corrections to the minutes from 

December 09, 2022.  

A motion was made by Dr. Eric Yazel to approve the minutes. 

The motion was seconded by Steve Davison.    

Roll call vote taken:   

Dr. Yazel: Yes    Director Kinney: Yes   Paul Miller: Yes    

Steve Davison: Yes   Chad Owen: Yes     Shari Finnell: Yes       

Lindsey Baywol: Yes    Nate Metz: Yes   Jarrod Sights: Yes 

The motion passed.  Minutes were adopted. 
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Reports 

 

Director Kinney reports that the MIH Coordinator position within IDHS has been filled and then introduced 

Emily Castor in her new role. Touched on recent updates of the MIH mapping tool. The map will be slightly 

delayed but Ashley Moore will be training Director Kinney and Emily Castor to keep current on program 

additions.  

 

Program Overview 

 

Lee Turpen discussed his program, ET3 (Emergency Treat, Triage and Transport), which will be operated out 

of Evansville through AMR. Lee gave an overview of the program as well as some of the recent outcomes as 

the result of their partnership with Telemedicine.  

 

 

Old Business 

 

Director Kinney touched base on old business from the previous meeting in December where the MIH Council 

voted to eliminate the MIH- Patient Council Member position.  

 

Director Kinney discussed the vacant position of EMS Medical Director Representative. There had originally 

been 3 candidates to fill this position, Dr. Sara Brown, Dr. Mike Gamble and Dr. Jan Kornilow. Both Dr. Brown 

and Dr. Gamble stepped down from consideration. Dr Kornilow spoke briefly about the MIH program his is 

involved with at IU Health Ball Memorial Hospital.  

 

A motion was made by Paul Miller to recommend approval to fill position as MIH Medical Director 

Representative.   The motion was seconded by Dr. Eric Yazel.   Roll call vote taken:   

The motion passed.  All application was approved. 

Dr. Yazel: Yes    Director Kinney: Yes   Paul Miller: Yes    Steve Davison: Yes   Chad Owen: Yes     

Shari Finnell: Yes       Lindsey Baywol: Yes    Nate Metz: Yes   Jarrod Sights: Yes 

 

 

New Business 

 

Director Kinney reviewed the application and the information that is being collected. Director Kinney then 

reviewed the reason for the application process. Director Kinney gave an overview of the pending applications:  

American Medical Response of Evansville, Hendricks Regional Health, and Wayne Township Fire Department 

of Indianapolis. 

 

A motion was made by Steve Davison to recommend approval all three MIH programs to the EMS 

Commission.   The motion was seconded by Dr. Eric Yazel.   Roll call vote taken:   

The motion passed.  All application was approved. 

Dr. Yazel: Yes    Director Kinney: Yes   Paul Miller: Yes    Steve Davison: Yes               

Chad Owen: Yes     Shari Finnell: Yes       Lindsey Baywol: Yes    Nate Metz: Yes        

Jarrod Sights: Yes 

 



 
 

Lindsey Baywol from FSSA touched base again on the importance of completing the MIH Questionnaire as it is 

important to include all data about our MIH programs.  

 

Dr. Yazel had a quest speaker for the meeting to discuss public Naloxone dispensing. Emily Pham with the 

Indiana Department of Health Trauma and Injury Prevention gave a brief overview of their Naloxone 

distribution programs. She reports that there is an application that goes out annually that Health Departments 

and Local First Responders can submit. They also offer trainings to ensure proper use of the medication as well 

to help prevent overdoses and one can find this information on their website. 

https://www.in.gov/health/trauma-system/injury-prevention/drug-overdose-information/ 

 

 

Next Mobile Integrated Health Committee meeting will be April 14th, 2023, at 10am.  Location will be at 

MADE. 

 

Director Kinney adjourned the meeting by consensus at 11:30am.  
 


